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To:      All BSAS Licensees and Contractors
From:
Deirdre Calvert, LICSW, Director of the Bureau of Substance Addiction Services
Date:

June 10, 2021
Re:
Appropriate Use of Alcohol-Based Hand Sanitizer in Substance Use Disorder Treatment 
The purpose of this memo is to provide guidance to all programs licensed/contracted progams by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health’s (DPH) Bureau of Substance Addiction Services (BSAS) on appropriate use of alcohol-based hand sanitizer in substance use disorder treatment. This guidance will review safe hand sanitizers, risk management regarding alcohol-based hand sanitizer in SUD treatment, and recommendations for program policies.
Alcohol-Based Hand Sanitizer Waiver
The Department has included alcohol based hand sanitizer in its prohibition of alcohol at SUD treatment facilities (other than those properly prescribed by a  physician).
However, responding to COVID-19 warrants the use of alcohol-based hand sanitizer in order to prevent the spread of infection and decrease patient/resident/staff risk of becoming sick. Accordingly, DPH, will allow the use of alcohol-based hand sanitizer in SUD treatment programs provided that programs adhere to all requirements set forth below.

Safe Hand Sanitizers
Hand hygiene is the single most important practice to reduce the transmission of infectious agents in healthcare and congregate care settings. If your program makes alcohol-based hand sanitizer available, make sure that it contains at least 60% alcohol. Please note that hand sanitizers using active ingredients other than ethanol or isopropyl alcohol are not legally marketed, and their use is not recommended for COVID-19. Under no circumstances should hand sanitizers containing methanol (also known as wood alcohol) or 1-propanol be used, as these are dangerous and toxic substances.
Hand sanitizers must always be used consistent with manufacturers’ specifications.

Please see the following link to the Food and Drug Administration’s (FDA) Q&A on hand sanitizers and COVID-19: https://www.fda.gov/drugs/information-drug-class/qa-consumers-hand-sanitizers-and-covid-19 

How to Use Hand Sanitizer

Steps for using hand sanitizer include:

· Apply the gel, liquid, or foam product to the palm of one hand (be sure to read the label to find the correct amount to use).

· Rub hands together.

· Rub the gel, liquid, or foam over all the surfaces of your hands and fingers until your hands are dry. This should take around 20 seconds.

· Use of alcohol-based hand sanitizer by children should always be supervised by adults to ensure correct application and reduce the risk of harmful exposure.

Risk Management for Alcohol-Based Hand Sanitizer in SUD Treatment
SUD treatment programs using alcohol-based hand sanitizer must take into account the following risk management measures including:
· Determining which patients/residents are at risk for harm from ingesting alcohol-based hand sanitizer, and weigh steps to mitigate their risk against the risk of COVID-19 infection.

· Acknowledging the temptation that patients may feel to ingest hand sanitizer, particularly if they are in early stages of their recovery.
· Providing for the safety of particular patient populations, such as young children.

· Ensuring that dispensers are installed/placed in a manner that minimizes leaks and spills that could lead to falls.

· Not leaving hand sanitizer bottles on hand rails.

· Following Life Safety Code regarding the location and installation of dispensers.

Policy Recommendations 
To ensure that alcohol-based hand sanitizers are safely implemented in SUD treatment, programs must have policies and procedures regarding the following topics:
· Ensuring that all alcohol-based hand sanitizer used in your facility contains at least 60% alcohol, and is regularly checked for expiration dates.

· Inventorying/tracking use of all hand sanitizers allowed on-site.
· Keeping hand sanitizer readily accessible to staff, while maintaining control over use/distribution.
· In secured units/facilities, provide individual-sized containers of hand sanitizer for staff to carry in their pocket or clipped onto their person.
· Staff and patient/resident training in hand hygiene, safe hand sanitizers, and preventing ingestion.
· Routine auditing of hand hygiene to monitor, document results, and provide feedback to staff on a regular basis.

· Patient/resident education on early recovery and triggers such as the smell of alcohol.
· Patients/residents bringing personal hand sanitizer on-site, balanced against the program’s right to confiscate disallowed items.
· Supervision of young children in programs to prevent any dangerous access to hand sanitizer.
More Information

You can find more information about alcohol-based hand sanitizer at the following links:

https://www.cdc.gov/handhygiene/index.html
https://www.who.int/campaigns/save-lives-clean-your-hands
https://www.who.int/publications/i/item/9789241597906 
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